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have an Associate Member cate-

gory for our non-nurse team 

members including registered 

dieticians, physician assistants, 

social workers and psycholo-

gists.   
It has been an honor to represent 

APGNN as President this past 

year.  I look forward to the com-

ing year and hope that many of 

you communicate with us about 

your goals for this organization.  

I would also add that participa-

tion in APGNN through commit-

tee work or leadership positions 

is great fun!  Please consider 

getting more involved!  Keep 

checking our website through the 

coming year for updates on 

awards and scholarships avail-

able to our membership! 
Sincerely, 

Robin Shannon,  

MS, RN, CPNP 

President, APGNN (2009-11) 
 

Dear APGNN Members: 

 

Happy Holidays to All!  I am 

happy to report that we had a 

very successful Annual Meeting 

in New Orleans in October!  It 

was very well attended and re-

ceived excellent feedback.  

Many thanks to our former Pro-

gram Chair, Lindsay Wilson.  

Our new Program Chair, Patty 

Bierly, has a great deal of enthu-

siasm and terrific ideas for our 

meeting next year.  The Annual 

Meeting is the most important 

thing we do as a professional 

organization and it requires a 

great deal of work.  Please con-

sider joining our Program Com-

mittee! 

 

I would like to say a special 

thanks to our other outgoing 

Board Members.  Kristin Peter-

son completed 2-terms as Secre-

tary.   Patty Bierly finished two 

3-year terms as Treasurer.  

Diane Kocovsky completed her 

term as Newsletter Chair.  Spe-

cial thanks also to Sue Peck, the 

outgoing Chair of our former Ad 

Hoc Internet Committee.  Thank 

you all for your hard work and 

dedication!   

Welcome to incoming Board 

Members, Shari Huffman as 

Treasurer and Shabina Walji-

Virani  as Newsletter Chair.  

Diane Kocovsky is our new Sec-

retary, LeAnne Vitito is starting 

her second term as Clinical Prac-

tice Chair and Teresa Carroll is 

starting her first official term as 

Membership Chair this year.  

Thank you to Clare Ceballos, 

Research Chair, and Laurie We-

ber, Patient & Family Education 

Chair, for 

their contin-

ued excellent 

service to 

APGNN. I 

would also 

like to thank 

Mary Alice 

Tully, Past 

President, 

and Lisa 

Philichi , 

President-

Elect, for 

their support, 

advice and 

guidance.   

 

We have given the go-ahead to 

our website developer to move 

forward with updates to our site.  

In the coming year, we should 

have our ñMembers Onlyò sec-

tion working.  This will be a 

password-protected area for 

active members to access infor-

mation such as the Members 

Directory, Strategic Plan, Annual 

Board reports and our Program 

Syllabus.   

Another initiative this coming 

year will be our continued drive 

to attract new members.  We 

gained quite a number of new 

members after sending a letter to 

NASPGHAN members to get the 

word out to their staffs.  We 

think that membership in 

APGNN dramatically enhances 

career satisfaction by providing 

networking and educational op-

portunities as well as support for 

research, publication and public 

education.  Please encourage 

your colleagues to review our 

ñMember Benefitsò document on 

our website.  Remember we also 
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PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 



APGNN Excellence in Mentoring- 

Dr Mel Heyman 

CDHNF/APGNN ïM. Susan Moyer 

Nursing Researchï Danielle Stebbins 

The theme of this yearõs meeting was 

Future Trends: New Horizons. 

We had a wonderful variety of topics to 

include hepatology, emerging therapies in 

IBD, cyclic vomiting and probiotics to 

name a few. We had Dr Kevin Stephens 

as our Keynote speaker and he addressed 

the future health care issues facing under-

served children in New Orleans. 

Members were encouraged to join the  

APGNN committee members to offer 

their input and join the committee of their 

interest by becoming active participants 

in their national organization. 

The recipients of the prestigious research 

and poster of distinction awards, pre-

sented their works to members. In addi-

tion the award of excellence in mentoring 

was presented to Dr Mel Heyman at the 

social event. This was a great opportunity 

for members to network with their col-

leagues from around the country. 

Those who could not attend the 2010 

meting should make plans to attend the 

next meeting , October 20-23, 2011 in 

Orlando, Florida. 

AWARD RECEPIENTS  

  

 

Keynote speaker: Kevin U Stephens, 

Sr,MD,JD ðHealth Director of New Orleans 

with Lindsey Wilson 

ANNUAL MEETING HIGHL IGHTS OCTOBER, 2010  
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APGNN would like to thank Mead Johnson Nutrition for their 

very generous support of our 2010 Annual Meeting! We would 

also like to say thank you to AMT for their assistance!   

APGNN Excellence in Education 

Suzanne Johnson 

Excellence in Education Award: 

 Any APGNN member who has de-

signed and implemented an educational 

activity (patient/family,  peer or com-

munity) that addressed an unmet need 

is eligible for this award. The project 

may be an individual or collaborative 

effort where 

the applicant has held a leadership role 

or been an integral part of the en-

deavor. 

Excellence in Mentoring Award: 

 This award recognizes a mentor that 

has provided guidance and direction 

toward nursing excellence to an 

APGNN member during the past 36 

months. The mentor who is the recipi-

ent of the award will be awarded $250 

during the Annual Meeting 

Research Grant:  

A research grant award of up to $25,000 

supported by CDHNF to support nursing 

research in the area of pediatric gastro-

enterology, nutrition or hepatology is 

available this year. The award will sup-

port a one year research projected con-

ducted by a full member who will be 

required to present their research project 

results at an APGNN meeting and then 

publish their findings. 



Kathy Gensel, 
RN,CPNP 

 kgense1@uic.edu 

 

When their quality of life 

improves, thatôs rewarding 

to me. 

One challenging moment: 

Managing care of an adoles-

cent girl with intestinal lym-

phangiectasia and lymphe-

dema of her right extremi-

ties. Very limited literature 

available on these condi-

tions. (a great publishing 

Employed by: University of 

Illinois 

Role:                                   

PNP in outpatient subspe-

cialty group. Sees both GI and 

Endocrine patients  

Most rewarding aspect of 

your job:                        

Developing relationships of 

trust and collaborating with 

patients and their families. 

opportunity here) 

Future goals/ Plans:     

Publish or do poster presen-

tation of conditions that have 

both endocrine and GI com-

ponent to it. For example 

failure to thrive who has 

growth hormone deficiency 

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT CORNER  

deductible and easy to do when renewing 

your membership to APGNN each year.  

CDHNF supports important pediatric GI 

and nutrition research including an an-

nual APGNN research grant.   

RESEARCH AND EDUCATI ON RESOURCE  

Remember to visit www.cdhnf.org, an 

outstanding educational resource for pa-

tients, families and professionals about 

many pediatric GI and nutrition subject 

including celiac disease, eosinophilic 

esophagitis, GERD and IBD.   

CHDNF is the fundraising section of 

NASPGHAN.  Donations are tax-

Lilian Sablan 

RN, BSN 
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Saundra Matthews 

RN, BSN 

Ryan Shonce 

RN, MSN, FNP -C 

Children's Digestive Health and Nu-
trition Foundation 

http://www.cdhnf.org/

